
13:49:41  From  Steve : We'll be starting in about ten minutes.  I hope that everyone is safe and 

doing well today. 

13:51:02  From  Emily Rathod : Thanks, Steve. You too! 

14:04:31  From  Steve : Feel free to send a chat message if you would like the mic or have any 

other feedback.    

14:08:39  From  Steve : Two questions for everyone...1) have you furloughed staff? 2) are you 

already experiencing cash flow challenges at your org? 

14:09:57  From  Marc Berke : Right now at the Girl Scouts of Southeastern Mi we have not had to 

furlough any staff. All staff are working from home 

14:10:42  From  Tammy Zonker : That’s great! How long can you sustain all staff? 

14:11:04  From  Holly Windram : Hope Network’s Michigan Education Corps was directed to place 

5 staff on temporary leave of absence through April 11. The remaining 2 staff are 

working remotely to manage 144 AmeriCorps members who are also serving remotely. 

14:11:15  From  Christina Ayar : At Macomb Community College, faculty and administrators are 

working, and select staff are being asked to work, but will received OT. All staf, 

regardless of if they have been asked to work, are being paid. 

14:12:14  From  Addie Langford : Not in a position to know at present 

14:12:19  From  Chris Kelly : Schoolcraft College is holding classes on line.  Faculty & staff are 

working from home. 

14:12:22  From  Halie Black : At Rebuilding Together Southeast Michigan we have not yet 

furloughed staff but we are discussing options. 

14:12:23  From  carolyn : Downtown Boxing Gym has not furloughed any staff. We are working 

hard keep cash flow challenges at bay. 

14:12:39  From  AMDaugherty : ACI Foundation. all staff working remotely. No cash flow 

challenges at this time. 

14:12:40  From  NBraxton : When canceling events are you giving attendees opportunities to 

donate their registration? 

14:12:48  From  Tammy Zonker : The Children’s Center has not yet furloughed staff, but is 

assessing our move-forward strategy. 

14:12:54  From  Ryan : Eastern Market Partnership has not furloughed staff, but many of our 

hourly people are seeing declining hours with fewer events and limited market activities 

(but the Saturday markets are still happening). Our cash flow is not yet severely 

impacted, as much of our operating philanthropic funds were received in the last few 

months. But we are adjusting our expectations for philanthropy for the rest of the year. 

Luckily, several foundations have allowed restricted grants to be used for general 

operating support at this time.  



14:13:13  From  Holly Windram : If anyone needs volunteers, we have members who could serve! 

Connect with me offline! 

14:13:27  From  deborahvigliarolo : Is anyone sending out anything to their donors about your 

plan or just to touch base? 

14:13:39  From  Marc Berke : we are 

14:13:48  From  Ryan : We have been able to provide some more hours to people as we are 

adjusting to and experimenting with alternative food delivery/distribution strategies 

14:13:53  From  carolyn : We are sending messages to all donors. 

14:14:01  From  Christina Ayar : We will be sending a communication to donors tomorrow to 

introduce a new fund we have established for immediate student needs 

14:14:02  From  Carol Lessure : GrieveWell is very small - 5 people. I have terminated a consultant 

contract and put recent hire on a contractual as needed basis.   

14:14:05  From  Holly Windram : I have emailed and am virtually meeting with many funders 

14:14:38  From  Sam Kennedy : Strategic Partners has no layoffs; we are all working from home 

and we are working with clients remotely. 

14:14:42  From  TBaroli : Has anyone talked about canceling or moving June events? Is it too soon 

to tell?  

14:14:46  From  Alex 3 : Have not laid off anyone yet. We anticipate a cash flow challenge late 

May,June 

14:15:15  From  Marc Berke : We completely cancelled our gala. Not rescheduling it 

14:15:35  From  payres : We did temp leave for our therapy team. Admin staff is doing the Work 

Share Program.  

14:16:25  From  Ryan : Justin, can you share a link to the article? 

14:16:28  From  Tammy Zonker : Can Justin post a link to the article here? Please :) 

14:16:50  From  Aviva Topper : can everyone identify their organization when they speak please? 

14:18:08  From  Christina Ayar : Macomb Community College is closed to the public and all classes 

are being held virtually. 

14:18:24  From  AMDaugherty : ACI Foundation - we rescheduled our donor event and meetings 

that were to occur in March. 

14:19:20  From  Eric Lofquist : Belle Isle Conservancy - public parks are one of the few places folks 

are allowed to go. We are developing a communications strategy to show people how to 

engage in parks (safely and in compliance with CDC/govt) 



14:20:04  From  cwill367 : Ascension Providence Foundation cancelled their gala in March. 

Majority of our attendees and sponsors are asking us to keep the donation and use it 

toward it's intended need. 

14:21:06  From  Aviva Topper : CN 

14:21:40  From  payres : FAR Therapeutic Arts and Recreation cancelled our event and 

rescheduled for September   

14:21:46  From  PaulaD : Michigan Humane has canceled our April Purrfect Bow Wow Brunch.  

Adoptions have been suspended, as well as regular veterinary center appointments.  

BUT our Cruelty Investigators and Rescue Agents are still in the community, the vet 

centers are seeing clients on an emergency, drive up basis and our Pet Pantry is still 

operating. 

14:22:09  From  Lori Angel : LEAVE A LEGACY (Planned Giving Roundtable) has postponed the 

June 3rd Development Day conference. 

14:22:32  From  Carol Lessure : GrieveWell is working to figure out how to deliver our peer to 

peer support (tele-therapy) and other programs online (webinars, podcasts, Facebook 

live). Cancelled major week of programs in April and looking at whether our major event 

on June 20, 2020 will proceed.  

14:23:08  From  dmurphy : United Way for SE MI has not furloughed anyone but all working 

remote - offices closed.   

14:23:22  From  Aviva Topper : I'm curious what, if anything orgs are doing to raise funds right 

now for those who are continuing to provide their services even through alternative 

measures. 

14:23:28  From  Justin Remington : https://nonprofitquarterly.org/how-nonprofits-can-utilize-

the-new-federal-laws-dealing-with-covid-19/ 

14:23:58  From  Ryan : Thanks, Justin 

14:24:29  From  cburtka : Rochester OPC is working to reschedule as many events as possible w/o 

actually cancelling. 

14:27:05  From  TBaroli : What platform was used for the text to donate campaign? Expensive? 

14:28:00  From  Lisa Grace : Mobil Cause is great for text to donate. $3000 annually.  

14:28:51  From  Eric Lofquist : We use snowball, its $500 plus a portion of each donation (but 

probably as not as robust) 

14:29:44  From  carolyn : Downtown Boxing Gym - our text to donate platform is Give Lively. It’s 

free! 

14:30:46  From  Lisa Grace : Thank you United Way! 

14:30:54  From  carolyn : Thank you United Way! 

https://nonprofitquarterly.org/how-nonprofits-can-utilize-
https://nonprofitquarterly.org/how-nonprofits-can-utilize-


14:31:20  From  Victoria : Schoolcraft College Foundation. We are using ThankView to send 

donors personal messages. 

14:34:25  From  Sarah Dysinger : FYI- this chat discussion will be saved and uploaded with the 

recording for you to refer back to 

14:34:51  From  PaulaD : Wow.  That would be incredible for our staff on the front lines!  Thank 

you Victoria. 

14:37:12  From  Melissa Goodson : I listened to a webinar that talked about NPs that didn't follow 

their original plans after the crisis of 911. Those who stopped or waited because of the 

crisis, never got back on their feet.  

14:40:02  From  Lisa Grace : Anyone kicking off a virtual fundraiser? 

14:44:07  From  Lisa Grace : can mark repeat the name of the auction platform? 

14:44:19  From  Steve : Click Bid 

14:46:43  From  Marc Berke : Click Bid 

14:47:38  From  cburtka : OPC's gala event was to be held June 19. We're putting it out to late 

summer. We think it will just be too soon for any type of celebration. 

14:47:51  From  TBaroli : Vista Maria June golf outings are still happening. Over 250 people at 

each event so are waiting to see what the CDC says closer to the event. 

14:47:52  From  Carol Lessure : Our Kite Festival is about 800+ ppl on June 20 and we too are 

concerned that people won't be ready to be in a crowd. Sponsor dollars only part is 

fundraising.  

14:48:11  From  Wendy Ernzen : We moved everything to late summer, early fall 

14:48:28  From  Lisa Grace : Ennis Center Golf Out in June still moving forward 

14:54:35  From  AMDaugherty : Yes! Thank you for creating these meetings! 

14:59:59  From  Victoria : This has been great Steve, thanks for your efforts. 

15:00:34  From  Marianne Donoghue : How do we make sure that we receive future invites for 

these webinars? 

15:01:13  From  Sarah Dysinger : please email info@afpdet.org with your email address to get on 

the AFP GDC email list 

15:01:20  From  PaulaD : For those who are not AFP GDC members, please consider joining! 

15:01:21  From  Marc Berke : Thank you for doing these meetings.  

15:01:27  From  Wendy Ernzen : Thank you! 

15:01:32  From  Eric Lofquist :  thank you! 

15:01:35  From  deborahvigliarolo : Thank you for thinking of us and putting these together. 



15:01:36  From  Lisa Grace : Thank you! 

15:01:40  From  Tammy Zonker : THANK YOU!!! Great convo :) 

15:01:50  From  Judy Wernette : Do these count for CFRE credit? 

15:01:50  From  cburtka : Thank you, this has been very useful! Stay safe, everyone! 

15:01:53  From  Karen Shellie : Thank you! 

15:01:53  From  Alex 3 : please add me to your list aallen@chandlerparkconservancy.orggg 

15:02:00  From  MStachowiak : Thanks! 

15:02:16  From  Alex 3 : please add me to your list aallen@chandlerparkconservancy.org 

 

15:02:24  From  sheeryhouston : please add me to your list 

15:02:43  From  sheeryhouston : sheery.houston@enniscenter.org 

15:02:47  From  Steve : sragan@hopenetwork.org 

15:03:05  From  Addie Langford : Thank you!!! 

15:03:14  From  PaulaD : Thanks everyone! 


